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Ref: FOI-052024-000881 

Date: 24/05/2024 

Address / Email: 

Dear 

Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 

Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Request 

Please complete the table below relating to your Undergraduate Medical Education Funding. 

Response 

Q1. Do you host placements for 

undergraduate medical students in your 

Trust? 

Yes 

Q2. From which medical schools do you 

routinely host medical students in your 

Trust? 

Birmingham, Aston and Three Counties 

Q3. How much placement funding did 

you receive from NHS England (NHSE) in 

the last financial year to support 

undergraduate medical education in 

your Trust? 

£3.916m 

Q4. How much paid time does the lead 

for undergraduate medical education 

have (either as a percentage of whole-

time equivalence (WTE) or programmed 

activities (PAs))? 

Payment is via a Responsibility 
Allowance and is equivalent to 1.5 PA. 

Q5 What job title do you give your lead 

for undergraduate medical education? 

Head of Clinical Teaching Academy 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 

mailto:iain.beardsell@uhs.nhs.uk
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Q6. How many administration staff 

(WTE) do you have to support 

undergraduate medical education? 

6.85 WTE as at March 24 

Q7. How many ‘Clinical Teaching 

Fellows (CTF)’ or similar do you employ 

to support undergraduate medical 

education? 

8 CTF and 2 Simulation Fellows 

Q8. Please list your current posts for 

CTFs including their commitment to the 

delivery of clinical care and base 

speciality (if applicable) 

Each CTF has 60% teaching commitment 
and optional 40% clinical commitment in 

desired specialty (Supernumerary); 
Simulation fellows are 100% teaching, 

but this may be reduced for oncall 
commitments (paid by Trust) 

 

 

Q9. Do you offer CTFs the opportunity 
for further study, such as a PGCert in 
Medical Education, and is this paid for 
by the Trust? 

Yes, fully funded PGCert. 
 
 

Q10. Is there any further information you 
would like to provide regarding the 
support for undergraduate medical 
education in your Trust? 

N/A 

 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  

mailto:dgft.dpo@nhs.net
http://www.ico.org.uk/
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Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
 
 
 
 


